
 
 

BOLTON FIRE COMMISSION 
REGULAR MEETING 

MONDAY, SEPTEMBER 23, 2019 
BOLTON FIRE HOUSE  

  
Chairman John Morianos convened the Bolton Fire Commission meeting at 7:00 P.M. at the firehouse. Commission 
members present were Robert Langton and John Roback.  Fire Chief Bruce Dixon was also in attendance. Absent 
were Cheryl Udin and Chris Moquin. Fire Marshal James Rupert did not attend.  
  
PUBLIC COMMENT – None  
  
APPROVAL OF THE MINUTES – Motion to approve minutes from July 22, 2019 meeting (JR/RL) V.U. There was no 
meeting scheduled in August.  
  
PAYMENT OF BILLS – Bills that were paid in July and August were circulated.  
  
CORRESPONDENCE – None 
 
COMMUNICATIONS FROM THE CHIEF 
 

• The Bolton Volunteer Fire Department (BVFD) responded to 74 calls since the last meeting, which included 3 
motorcycle accidents, 2 included Life Star.   
 

• Chief Dixon arranged a good bye for Joyce Stille.  The new secretary was hired and started working for the BVFD. 
 

• R134 has a gage that does not work. 
 

• Chief Dixon, Peter Morra and John Morianos attended Tolland County Mutual Aid Fire Service Meeting on 
September 18, 2019.   

  
FIRE MARSHAL’S REPORT - None   
  
OLD BUSINESS – None 
  
NEW BUSINESS - Painting lines in front of the firehouse for ease of parking trucks was discussed.   Chief Dixon stated he 
would discuss with John from the Parks Department.  A discussion was held regarding sending a letter to the Fire 
Marshal, James Rupert to bring hard copies of reports of inspections to the fire commission meetings for review.  
  
Next meeting scheduled for Monday, October 28, 2019.  
 
ADJOURNMENT – Motion to adjourn meeting at 8:20 p.m. (JP/RL) V.U. 
  
Respectfully submitted,  
Janet Kurys Assard  
Board Clerk  
 
PLEASE SEE MINUTES OF SUBSEQUENT MEETING FOR APPROVAL/CORRECTIONS TO THESE MINUTES. 
  

  



  

 

 


